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A Message from Phil Dew 

The main local concern since the last Community News has been the 
Appleby Horse Fair which caused significant disruption in and around 
Kirkby Stephen this year despite the official reports of a successful, 
trouble-free fair.  Following the fair, a meeting was held at Kirkby Ste-
phen Grammar School to allow residents an opportunity to express their 
opinions and question the officers responsible for managing the event. 
Over two hundred and fifty people attended and gave vent to their anger 
and frustration in a forceful but respectful manner. Since then discus-
sions have taken place behind the scenes relating to policing, encamp-
ments and traffic management; and I have been accused of inciting 
racism and extremism for daring to speak out in public, in a brazen at-
tempt to stifle debate. 
Peter McCall has asked the Chief Constable to carry out a review of 
policing and then publish a report in the autumn. We await the results 
with interest!  The initial post-fair response was to blame the public in a 
quite shameless way for not reporting incidents but the reality was that 
all but the most serious crimes were ignored in an attempt to avoid con-
frontation and make the best use of limited resources. It is difficult to see 
how this approach could be significantly altered without a much greater 
deployment of police officers - though there has been talk of fixed penal-
ty notices and mobile custody units. Police intelligence and internal 
channels of communication definitely need to improve. 
The existing Appleby Fair Strategy lays a great emphasis on safety and 
so I have asked the Multi Agency Strategic Coordinating Group 
[MASCG] which oversees the fair to ban encampments along the A685 - 
using a more effective deterrent than wooden posts! It is only by the 
grace of God that no one was killed or seriously injured this year. In my 
opinion the official Appleby caravan sites must be opened earlier or 
additional safe locations provided so that the problem isnôt simply dis-
placed elsewhere. In addition, on-street horse trading and óflashingô - 
with ponies and sulkies racing two abreast down the main road - cannot 
be tolerated, given the risk to pedestrians and motorists. 
Bill Lloyd and Billy Welch, who represent the gypsy/traveller community 
on the MASCG, have publicly acknowledged that they would like to 
restrict the size of the fair and exclude the so called óweekend gypsiesô 
who are blamed for much of the anti-social behaviour and lawlessness.  
It would be sensible to work together to achieve this end before the fair 
descends into chaos and has to be banned.   
Historically there has been no local representation on the MASCG which 
I think is unacceptable. Matthew Neal, who chairs the group, has talked 
about setting up a Members Forum which would have an advisory role, 
but in my opinion this does not go far enough and I have lobbied for a 
seat at the table. The myth of MASCG is that it is made up of experts 
and professionals - which is truly audacious given their collective failure 
this year!  Please support me in my bid. 
The thorny issue of finance has yet to be resolved, but there is no incen-
tive for the MASCG to address this problem because it has an open-
ended budget. In the meantime a small number of individuals make a 
fortune while we bear the cost through council tax. This has to change! 
I would urge you to turn your exasperation into action:  write letters to 
the CWH and put pressure on Matthew Neal, Peter McCall and others in 
authority until changes are made. Together we can make a difference!   



Page 2 Kirkby Stephen & Upper Eden Community News 

Kirkby Stephen Town Council News 

About the Council 

Full details of the councilôs meetings and its minutes can be found on our website here https://www.kirkby-stephen.com/council-
information-and-downloads/.  
If you would like to get notices, agendas and papers for the councilôs meetings you can subscribe to our mailing list on this same page 
and the councilôs agendas and papers will be emailed to you before meetings. The council normally meets on the first Tuesday of 
every month. 

Residents are encouraged to participate in council meetings and to raise their concerns with councillors. The first 5 minutes of every 
meeting are dedicated to óPublic Participationô and this part of the meeting is valued by councillors as it helps the council stay in touch 
with residentsô feelings on issues of relevance to the town.  

If you have any questions about participating please contact me and Iôll be happy to help. The council works for the town and tries 
hard to represent the interests of those who live in Kirkby Stephen.  

The council will be holding elections in May 2019 and anyone interested in becoming a councillor would be very welcome to attend 

meetings and to talk through what is involved with either the Chairman or myself.  

Planning 

The last 3 months have been relatively quiet in terms of planning and planning permissions. The council has acted as a statutory con-
sultee to 8 planning applications during this period. You can look up its responses in its published minutes on line. 

The council facilitated a training session on the emerging local plan prior to its meeting on the third of July which was attended by 25 
residents. The session was led by Eden District Council principal planning officer Kevin Hutchinson. On being adopted the plan will 
supersede the Neighbourhood Development Plan currently in place. 

There has been increased discussion of the extent to which the Kirkby Stephen conservation area needs enhanced protection and 

with the support of local groups, Eden District Councilôs conservation officer and residents a process is beginning to look at a 

ócharacter appraisal reportô for the conservation area and beyond that the possibility of an óArticle 4 Directionô that would protect spe-

cific and cherished local heritage and character in the built environment. 

GDPR 

As clerk I have undertaken some training in respect of the new General Data Protection Regulation and the council will be adopting 

new procedures that are compliant with this legislation. The council relies on the óPublic Dutyô rather than óConsentô as the legal basis 

for its processing of information for council functions. Material relating to this will be published on the website as the council adopts 

new policies and procedures. 

Devolution of Services 

The council is primed to accept the transfer of Eden District Councilôs footway lighting columns next month and it is anticipated that 

this will be formally approved at its September meeting. 

All Weather Pitch 

There has been exciting news about the refurbishment of the All-Weather Pitch at Kirkby Stephen Grammar School. This is a much-
valued local community facility which through good maintenance and management has extended its expected life significantly beyond 
the period that it was designed for. 

An energetic and ambitious group of residents associated with the pitch has formally approached the council to lead on a funding bid 

to Eden District Councils óSignature Fundô for a significant grant that will allow the refurbishment of this valued local resource. At the 

same time additional funds have been raised by the group and there is tremendous scope for the refurbishment of lighting as well as 

the pitch itself. Kirkby Stephen Town Council will do everything it can to support this group in realising its objectives and we look for-

ward to seeing a renewed facility in the town that will be good for use across the coming decades 

A66 Road Closure/Planned maintenance 

This autumn the A66 will be closed over 7 consecutive weekends and there has been a good deal of local concern over the impact 
this might have on traffic through the town at bottlenecks such as the traffic lights in the town centre, South Road and Midland Hill 
Bridge where unauthorised HGV traffic continues to cause regular problems for residents. 

Highways England have been very thorough in their consideration of all the issues caused by these roadworks and residents are 
asked to be patient over these weekends. The fact is that the foundations of the road between Long Marton and the dual carriageway 
to the west of Kirkby Thore are on the point of failure. Highways England can either repair them over a period of six months with a two
-way flow maintained or it can concentrate this work off season over seven consecutive weekends only with a total road closure. The 
work will involve an excavation up to 60 cm below the current road surface, the reconstruction of the foundation and the relaying of 
the road surface. It is an ambitious and tight schedule. Highways England have signposted the road closures which will be weekend 
only in up to 67 different locations. Residents can be reassured that heavy goods vehicles which leave the A66 at Brough intending to 
head south on the A685 will be stopped and turned back by the Cumbria Road Safety Partnership/Police as well as receiving a fine.  

HGVs will be monitored, local vehicles and those with a permit (which includes livestock and milk tankers) will continue to be able to 

use the road as normal otherwise alternative routes are the A65 and the A69. Inevitably traffic will be heavier than usual.  

https://www.kirkby-stephen.com/council-information-and-downloads/
https://www.kirkby-stephen.com/council-information-and-downloads/
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Kirkby Stephen Town Council News 

Dates of Town Council 

Meetings 

 

Meetings are the first Tuesday 
of the month and start at 
6.45pm in the Local Links 

Meeting Room. 
  

Meetings start with 
  

Public Participation  
 

If you have anything you wish 
to raise about the town or 
items on the agenda this is 
your opportunity to speak to 

the Council. 
 

Agendas & minutes are availa-
ble to download at  

 
www.kirkby-stephen.com 

 

Your Town Councillors Are: 

 
Mr. A Birtles 

Mr. D Gilmour 

Mrs. J Johnstone 

Mrs. G Lumley 

Mr. D Marsh 

Mr. P Richardson 

Mrs. J Sowerby 

Mr. D Thornton 

Mr. M Walker 

 

Clerk/Financial Officer:   

 
Mr. C Barnes 

CONTACT DETAILS 

 Phone/Fax: 017683 74854  

clerk@kirkby-stephen.com 

7!2.).'ȡ #ÏÕÒÉÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÔÅÌÅÐÈÏÎÅ ÓÃÁÍ ÉÎ ÏÐÅÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÎ #ÕÍÂÒÉÁ 

Trading Standards have been made aware of a banking telephone scam 
targeting the elderly and vulnerable in the County. 
If you know someone who is elderly or vulnerable who may not have ac-
cess to this warning, please ensure they know how to spot this type  
of fraud. 
How it works  
A fraudster rings the victim, claiming to be from their bank or the police, 
saying a fraudulent payment has been spotted on their card and this 
needs resolving, or that someone has been arrested using their details. 
The victim may be asked to ring back using the phone number on the back of their card. This 
further convinces the victim that the call is genuine. However, the caller keeps the line open at 
their end so, when the call back is made, the victim is unknowingly connected straight back to 
the fraudster or their friends. 
They will ask for the PIN number or sometimes ask for it to be keyed it into the phoneôs handset. 
You should never give your PIN to anyone in any way! 
The scammer then sends a courier or taxi to pick up the card from the victims home. It is possi-
ble the driver does not know they are being used as part of the scam. 
Once they have the card and PIN the scammer can then spend the victims money. In some cas-
es the crooks use the victimôs information to commit identity fraud. 
How to protect yourself 

* Your bank will never send a courier to your home. 
* Your bank and the police will never collect your bank card. 
* Your bank and the police will never ask for your PIN. 
* If you receive one of these calls end it immediately. 
Your debit or credit card is yours ï donôt let a stranger take it off you. You should only ever 
have to hand it over at your bank. If itôs cancelled, you should destroy it yourself. 
 Victim Advice 
Report this to Action Fraud online or by phone on 0300 123 2040. 
* If you have handed over any details to the fraudster, call your bank and cancel your cards im-
mediately. 
* If you want to call your bank, then do it from another telephone or wait at least ten minutes 
before using your phone again.  

* If possible, source an alternative contact number for your bank. 

 

If you have responded to these offers or are concerned about possible rogue trader activity 
in Eden please contact Trading Standards through our partners the Citizens Advice con-
sumer helpline by telephone on 03454 04 05 06 or visit www.adviceguide.org.uk so your 
complaint can be referred to Cumbria County Council, Trading Standards 

Appleby Horsefair 

In May and June the town attracted many Gypsies, Travellers and visitors associated with 
the Appleby Horse Fair in the three weeks preceding the Fair itself.  Local people have 
raised through the Town Council their concerns over safety on the A685 and over the polic-
ing of the event within Kirkby Stephen itself.  

This year there was an unusually high level of activity with horse trading taking place in the 
centre of town and some disruption and disorder. Cumbria Police and Crime Commissioner 
Peter McCall held a surgery at Local Links on the 6th of June and was greeted by a signifi-
cant number of residents (80+) calling for a change of approach to the policing of the Fair. 
Following this and a further meeting held at the Grammar School on the 26th and chaired 
by Upper Eden County Councillor Phil Dew and attended by approximately 250 people, the 
council considered the management of this year's event and the response to it by local 
agencies as co-ordinated by the multi-agency strategic command group (MASCG) chaired 
by Matthew Neil of Eden District Council. The council resolved that that it would like to see 
and approve a new strategy for MASCG to replace the strategy to which it worked up to 
2017, one that addresses the needs of the district as a whole rather than the needs of Ap-
pleby town and is responsive to the concerns raised by the Town Council. In addition, it 
has agreed to support and endorse the candidacy of Councillor Dew as a representative of 
the settled community on MASCG as currently the interests of the Gypsy and Traveller 
community are represented on this group while the interests of local residents are not. 

 

Christian Barnes M.A. Clerk, Kirkby Stephen Town Council. Kirkby Ste-

phen Local Links, Vicarage Lane, Kirkby Stephen, Cumbria, CA17 4QX, 

Tel/Fax 017683 74854, email clerk@kirkby-stephen.com. The Clerk will 

usually be at Local Links on Mondays and Wednesdays. 

http://links.govdelivery.com:80/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTgwNDEzLjg4MzQ2MzcxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE4MDQxMy44ODM0NjM3MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3NTA5MDA3JmVtYWlsaWQ9am9obi5zY290dDJAY3VtYnJpYS5nb3YudWsmdXNlcmlkPWpvaG4uc
http://links.govdelivery.com:80/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTgwNDEzLjg4MzQ2MzcxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE4MDQxMy44ODM0NjM3MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3NTA5MDA3JmVtYWlsaWQ9am9obi5zY290dDJAY3VtYnJpYS5nb3YudWsmdXNlcmlkPWpvaG4uc
http://www.adviceguide.org.uk
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Local news and support 

www.cumbriacommunitymessaging.co.uk - receive up to date issues effecting your community. 

Upper Eden Memory Club 
Facilities for those with memory problems are still limited at this end 
of Cumbria, so we feel that we provide a useful service.  We contin-
ue to meet alternate Thursdays at the Friends Meeting House on 
High Street (opposite side of the road to the Spar Shop), where we 
enjoy fellowship over tea and coffee, followed by guided activities 
and usually end with singing some favourite songs of old. We are 
always ready to accept newcomers and volunteer helpers. Our next 
meetings are Sept 13th & 27th, Oct 11th & 25th, Nov 8th & 22nd 
and Dec 6th & 20th 10.30am till 12noon.  
The Brough group will meet at Longways, New Road, Brough 
(opposite the caf® and chip shop) on Sept 20th, Oct 4th & 18th, Nov 
1st, 15th & 29th, Dec 13th also from 10.30am to 12noon. Contact 
Heather Simpkins on 017683 42476.For any further information 
contact Tony Taylor 017683 42702 or revtt@hotmail.com          

UPPER EDEN FOODBANK 

The Upper Eden Foodbank exists to provide short 

term support to people in need. People can receive a 

food parcel which is enough to feed an individual or 

family for at least three days. The food can be collect-

ed from the Local Links office at Kirkby Stephen. 

Local Links staff and other caring organisations 

(health services, social services, education providers and churches) 

can help people to get the food they need for themselves and their 

families. Contact through Local Links, health professionals, chari-

ties, or church staff. Alternatively find us on our Facebook page: 

THE UPPER EDEN FOODBANK 

DO YOU NEED HELP DEALING WITH  
UNMANAGEABLE DEBT? 
Then help is at hand for Upper Eden residents. 
Christians Against PovertyðCAP UK offer a FREE, 
in depth, caring service for people with spiralling 
personal debt regardless of age, gender, faith or 
background. Our team do all the negotiating with 
creditors and support you until the day you are debt 

free. More information is available from the Kirkby Stephen Local Links 
Office, and to arrange a face to face appointment with debt coach Jon 

Cook call 0800 328 0006. www.capuk.org  

To find out more please contact us. We 
provide a wide variety of services includ-
ing: 

Å Day services Å Lunch clubs Å Winter Warmth Fund Å Community 
Home Support Å Information and Advice Å Independent Living Sup-
port Å Advocacy Å Befriending Å Volunteering please ask for details 
Registered charity number 1128565 
01228 536673 ageuk.org.uk/carlisleandeden.org.uk  

admin@ageukcarlisleandeden.org.uk 

Eden Sight Support 
The Resource Centre, Sandgate, Penrith Tel: 01768 891724 
We offer information and support to anyone with a visual impair-
ment within the Eden area. We hold an outreach event in Kirkby 
Stephen bi-monthly. Members and non members are welcome to 
join us for a cup of tea and a chat and to get information and advice 
relating to their visual impairment. If you think that you, a friend or 
family member may benefit from attending please join us for one of 
our upcoming meetings. Further information can be obtained from 

the Resource Centre.  

Eden and South Lakeland Credit Union 
Your community bank providing affordable 
loans and a place to save. To enquire about 
membership please contact the Penrith office 
on: 01768 890065, leaving your contact de-

tails if outside opening hours of 10.30amð1.00pm pm on weekdays. 
More information about Eden and South Lakeland Credit Union can be 
found at edensouthlakeland.com. 

Eden Carers. Do you care? If so Eden Carers 
may be able to help you. We are a charity 
providing free support to unpaid Carers; 
throughout Eden, who look after a family 
member, relative, friend or neighbour who 
could not manage without their help. We sup-

port over 850 individuals (170 of whom are young Carers aged 5 to 
18 years). We provide statutory carers' assessments: information 
and signposting; 1 to 1 support; benefit information; newsletters, 
support groups including after school clubs for Young Carers; social 
events; training and activities. Contact us on 01768 890280 or  
enquiries@edencarers.co.uk Let us help you care. 

 
 
 
Kirkby Stephen and Upper Eden Good Neighbours Scheme 
- Helping to make a difference to your day! 

Autumn Update 
If you or any one you know could benefit from a visit from one of our 
Good Neighbours, please get in contact.  Some examples of the help 
which we have given since our scheme began has included befriend-
ing, book delivery, DIY jobs, collecting prescriptions, help with shop-
ping, help with using home equipment, reading the paper and chaper-
oning for hospital visits. The help and support that our scheme offers is 
for free. We have a team of fantastic volunteers, happy to help with 
tasks and eager to meet new people in the area, whom they can chat 
and listen to. Whatever your needs, however small, give us a call on 
017683 71775 or email: goodneighbours@kirkby-stephen.com. If you 
wish to become a Good Neighbour, please get in touch, we are looking 
for volunteers, weôd love to hear from you!  

 

Eden Hearing Services offer advice,  support, 
maintenance and repairs, as well as replace-
ment hearing aid batteries.  The sessions will 
take place from 10am - 12noon here at Kirkby 
Stephen Local Links on the following dates:-   
18th September 2018, 16th October 2018, 

20th November 2018, 18th December 2018. If you would like any 
further information please contact us here at Kirkby Stephen Local 
Links, if you are unable to make the sessions, but, would like a pack of 
replacement hearing aid batteries, we do hold a small quantity and 
would be happy to provide you with some as an interim measure. 

Voluntary Social Car Scheme in Kirkby Stephen & Brough 
This scheme is funded by Cumbria County Council. The scheme pro-
vides transport to members of the community of any age (under 16 
years must be accompanied by an adult) who cannot make their jour-
ney by public or private transport. Examples of journeys include getting 
to doctors/dentist appointments, shopping, visiting friends & making 
public transport connections.  Passengers pay a contribution towards 
the cost of the transport. If two or more people travel then the fare is 
shared between them. Journeys are available depending on volunteer 
availability. You may be asked to share transport & you may need to be 
flexible about the time you travel. To book your Voluntary Social Car 
Scheme journey or for further information please contact the local co-
ordinator Robin Haywood 017683 72678 or Trevor Capstick 017683 

41696 or Sue Capel 017683 72166 (local volunteer drivers)  

Parkinsonôs Caf® If you care for someone with Parkinsonôs or are a 
person with Parkinsonôs, come and join our friendly monthly get togeth-
ers on the FOURTH WEDNESDAY of each month 10.30ð12.00 noon 
at The Eden Emporium Cafe, Kirkby Stephen, CA17 4QW. For more 
information please contact Andrew & Robina on 017683 41997  

We are sorry to announce that we shall no 
longer be hosting the Repair Caf®, here at 
Kirkby Stephen Local Links.  We would like to 

thank all of our volunteers, sponsors and customers for their sup-
port, however,  due to the amount of items brought in for repair, we 
couldnôt justify committing to future dates. 

mailto:enquiries@edencarers.co.uk
mailto:goodneighbours@kirkby-stephen.com
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Local news and support 

Visit: www.eden.gov.ukðfor a full list of Eden District Council services 

Local Bus Services 

Please support the range of buses now availa-

ble to ensure longevity: 

502  Brough - Kirkby Stephen - Sedbergh - Kendal  
 Stagecoach MondayðFriday term-time only 

  

S4 Dent - Sedbergh - Kirkby Stephen ï Sedbergh 

 Western Dales BusðFridays only 

S5 NEW Sedbergh - Kirkby Stephen -  
 Ravenstonedale  - Kendal  

 Western Dales BusðThursdays only 

563    Appleby - Kirkby Thore ï Temple Sowerby -  
 Penrith MonðFri, 3 off peak trips in both  

 directions 

569    Ravenstonedale - Kirkby Stephen - Hawes 

 Cumbria Classic Coaches - Tuesdays in summer   

570    Ravenstonedale - Shap ï Orton ï Tebay - 
 Grayrigg  ï Kendal  

   Cumbria Classic Coaches - Thursdays only 

571    Brough ï Kirkby Stephen ï Ravenstonedale ï 
 Tebay ï     Grayrigg- Kendal 

   Cumbria Classic Coaches - Mondays only    

572    Ravenstonedale ï Kirkby Stephen ï Brough ï 
 Barnard Castle includes Middleton-in-Teasdale in 
 summer  

   Cumbria Classic Coaches - Wednesdays only 

574 Kirkby Stephen - Brough ï Appleby -  
 Kirkby Thore  ï Penrith  

  Cumbria Classic Coaches - Tuesdays only  

All services, except for the 563, stop at the railway 
station on route.  Other buses can be accessed via 
Settle-Carlisle at Appleby or Hawes. Timetables 
are available to download from Cumbria County 
Council website or collect from Kirkby Stephen 

Local Links & Upper Eden Visitor Centre.  

Volunteering with familiesVolunteering with familiesVolunteering with families  

Whether youôre young, not so young, older, male, female, married, single, divorced, working, homemaker, studying (etc, 
etc!).  Whatever fits, weôd like to hear from you if you have an interest in the wellbeing of families, and have a couple of 
hours a week to spare.  Could you é help out with children, provide a parenting role model, help families attend important 
appointments, or offer a listening ear to a family having a difficult time? East Cumbria Family Support helps families experi-
encing stress or difficulty.  We aim to offer support and reduce isolation and health inequalities and empower children and 
their parents.  We focus on providing help in the early stages, working with each family as a whole, and enabling family 
members to recognise their role in sustaining the family unit. Volunteering is not only life changing for the families we sup-
port, but an enriching and fulfilling experience for those who volunteer- learning new skills, contributing to our community & 
meeting new people. Our dedicated team of professional staff provide training and ongoing support for our volunteers, who 
in turn provide meaningful support to the families that need our help. Training is given to further enhance the skills that the volunteers can offer 
and equip them for their role.  Volunteers are given ongoing support individually and in volunteer group meetings too. East Cumbria Family 
Support has a proven track record when it comes to supporting volunteers and families, and has the trust of the community in East Cumbria. 
Would you like to find out more? 

Contact Sarah Craig (Eden Family Support Coordinator) 01768 593102  for a chat about how you can help  

      Take Positive Steps to Avoid Trips and 

Falls 

We are all at risk of falling, but falls are not an inevitable 
part of getting older, and there are simple things we can 
do to minimize the risk.                                                                      

Get regular exercise to improve your strength, fit-

ness and balance 

Have you eyes and hearing checked. Vision and 

hearing play a vital role in balance and move-

ment. 

Ask your Pharmacist or GP for an annual medica-

tion review. Some medicines or illnesses such 
as poorly controlled diabetes, can make you feel 

faint and dizzy. 

Look after your feet. Painful feet and ill-fitting shoes 
can affect your balance and increase your risk of 

falling. 

Make sure you get enough calcium and vitamin D 

to keep your bones strong. 

Check your homes for trip hazards. Some risks are 
obvious but often overlooked, such as clutter and 

poor lighting. 

 

Making small adjustments to your daily life doesnôt mean 
you have to limit your activities. In fact, it can give you 
greater freedom and confidence. 

If you have had a fall or feel you are going to, tell your GP. 

          Falls Awareness Week: September 22nd - 29th 

                          Look out for events in your area. 

For further information or if you would like a talk/display, 
please contact Sara Bradley on 01228 653373  

Or email sara.bradley@ageukcarlisleandeden.org.uk 

 

Eden Volunteering Fair  Monday 15th October 2018 - 12noon - 1.30pm at the Masonic Hall, 

North Road, Kirkby Stephen, CA17 4RH.  Come along and talk to these organisations about volunteering: 
East Cumbria Family Support Association - Learning fields CIC -  
Welbeing - Eden Carers - Cumbria CVS - Citizens Advice Witness  
Service - Eden Animal Rescue - HITES Cumbria BID Services - Age UK Carlisle and Eden - Depaul 
UK - People First ï Cumbria County Council. Get involved and make a difference, for more information 

call 01768 800350 email: info@cumbriacvs.org.uk 

mailto:sara.bradley@ageukcarlisleandeden.org.uk
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Business Spotlight 

Visit: www.kirkby-stephen.com for more information on services, businesses and activities in Kirkby Stephen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Everyone welcome! 

Tel: 01768 372600 / 07932 308407 
krustykev@hotmail.co.uk  

 
Old Co-op, Market Street, Kirkby Stephen, CA17 4QH 


